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Weekly Newsletter  
Friday 6th November 2020  

Welcome 

What a busy week here at Rivers! There’s always something exciting happening and this week has 
been no different. Year 4 looked great in their Stone Age outfits and thank you for your support with 
this. Read further on to hear about how their day was. Welcome to Mrs Britton who has joined our 
admin team and has settled in well this week.  
 
Unfortunately, due to the latest government guidance for the lockdown period, we have had to 
postpone the photographer coming in and  had to cancel after school clubs. We are also moving our 
inset day on 27th November to Friday 11th December.  This means that school will be open on 27th 
November but closed on 11th December.  
Thank you to those members of our school community who support us in helping to make the school 
safe. Please remember that if you enter the school building for any reason, then you will need to wear 
a face covering and we strongly advise wearing them when entering the school site.  
 
There are lots of exciting things happening next week too! 

Attendance 

This week’s attendance: 86.9% 
 

 
The Government has issued the following guidance  on shielding and protecting people who are 
clinically extremely clinically vulnerable from COVID-19 during this current period of lockdown: 
 
Education settings 
More evidence has emerged that shows there is a very low risk of children becoming very unwell from 
COVID-19, even for children with existing health conditions. Most children originally identified as 
clinically extremely vulnerable no longer need to follow this advice. Speak to your GP or specialist 
clinician, if you have not already done so, to understand whether your child should still be classed as 
clinically extremely vulnerable. 

Those children whose doctors have confirmed they are still clinically extremely vulnerable are advised 
not to attend school while this advice is in place. Your school will make appropriate arrangements for 
you to be able to continue your education at home. Children who live with someone who is clinically 
extremely vulnerable, but who are not clinically extremely vulnerable themselves, should still attend 
school. 

Curriculum  



 

There has been some fantastic learning happening this week 
across the curriculum at Rivers. Year 1 has been learning about 
the Royal Family, Year 5 have been creating Greek pots and 
Year 4 have been creating cave paintings. Year 4 have also had 
a special visitor in teaching them all about life in the Stone Age. 
I’m sure you’ll agree that they all look fantastic in their costumes!  
 
Next week, we look forward to completing our history theme 
before moving on to an exciting art and music before Christmas. 
More information about this will follow on next week’s newsletter.  
 
Year Group Focus: Year 2 
Well done to Year 2 for how enthusiastic they have been in their learning this week. There have been 
some very interesting events happening.On Tuesday, they had a message about a mysterious 
character Beegu being lost and not belonging on Earth. Year 2 looked everywhere for clues but there 
was only an empty space ship. On Wednesday, there were some mysterious footprints in Severn class 
that led to the gift of a book called 'Beegu' and Beegu herself in her rocket. As well as book talk, the 
children have been working hard to teach Beegu times table recall and about different materials in 
Science. In RE this week, children enjoyed making their own diva lamps out of clay to mark Diwali and 
they have written poems to remember Bonfire Night.  
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Artist of the Half Term: Leonardo da Vinci 
Leonardo Da Vinci (1452 - 1519) was an Italian inventor and 
artist who lived during a period of History called the 
Renaissance. He was a great inventor and engineer, who 
made plans for machines including a submarine, a helicopter 
and an armoured tank (although none of these were ever 
built). 
Leonardo was an incredible artist. His famous painting 
includes the Mona Lisa. 

 

 

Artist of the Month Competition 
Will you be November’s artist of the month?  
 
November’s competition is ‘Portraiture’. Create a portrait in the style of Leonardo da Vinci’s Mona 
Lisa. A portrait can capture someone’s face or a section of someone’s face - you choose. You can 
enter a drawing, a painting, a collage or a photograph.  
 
There will be prizes for winners and runners up. 
 
All Art competitions can be entered via Class Dojo - please send your entry to your class teacher. 
Good luck! If you have any questions, please contact Miss Ravat.  



 

 

Rivers Love to Read 

This week’s star readers: 
 

 
Class Leaderboard - well done Amazon for joining Fuji in the class millionaires club and topping the 
leaderboard! 
 

 

Name Words Read This Week 

Zianna S 119,820 

Leena A 95,667 

Aqram LB 85.024 

Yoan B 78,131 

Ava Rose C 74,854 

Class Words Read This Year 

Amazon 1,535,840 

Fuji 1,518,634 

Tiber 177,710 

Kuma 137,863 

Clyde 131,555 

Hvita 94,722 

Foyle 75,455 




